CHAD HOUCK
There should be three goals for anyone working to develop a club sports program. The first should be to develop the players that you have by giving them as many opportunities as possible to improve on their skills. The second needs to be growing the coaching pool both with volunteers and with paid coaches. The third should be to grow the program by bringing in new participants. The third goal is best accomplished by creating opportunities that are non-threatening, fun, and inexpensive.

 It is fortunate for the first goal that we have already begun to adopt certain aspects of the American development model for both our coaches and our practices. I think that it should not be debated whether or not ADM is good for improving our current players skills. It is also important to honor and leverage the fact that ice hockey is a team sport and our coaches, volunteer or paid, are the ones who can and should be instilling in our players what it means to be on a team at all times.

 The second goal could be a lot more challenging. We need to make sure there our coaches have all their certifications done on time. I believe that this should not just be left up to the coaches but that our association has a responsibility to ensure that no coaches are ineligible midway through the season. We also need to make sure that we have opportunities for coaches to develop their knowledge of hockey, their teaching skills, and their abilities to lead and manage a team. Included in managing the team is teaching and supporting our volunteer coaches when they work with the parents of our players.

 For the third goal, there are two things that I would really like to see happen. The first is a high school team. I am uniquely suited to help make this happen. Regardless I am on board with this evolution of the midgets level. The second is to develop some kind of a rec League that would allow for kids to play hockey without having to be on a travel team. There are many ways to accomplish this and many models that are already in place in South Lake Tahoe with other sports. I think that in order to grow the number of players for the travel teams it will be essential in the coming years to develop some kind of a program for those players and families that want to play hockey but not necessarily travel.

 My final thought to those who are voting is that I am committed both through my son and through the men's league to the development of hockey and our ice rink in our town. But please remember that I'm also the principal at the high school and that as such I often times have other commitments to our community.
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